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Construction industry return to work and forecast wet weather  
highlights need for builders to Get the Site Right  

As work on NSW construction sites returns to normal following the easing of COVID restrictions, builders and 
developers are urged to get their sites right to prevent sediment runoff from polluting local waterways. 

The closure of the construction industry during the recent COVID lockdown meant that erosion and sediment 
controls on many sites may not have been properly maintained.  

Recent heavy rains and the forecast from the Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology of wetter than 
average conditions across much of eastern Australia, particularly from November to January, may also impact 
site stability and the amount of runoff that can result if adequate controls are not in place.1 

To advise builders and developers on best practice erosion and sediment controls, local councils across Sydney 
and the Hunter Coast will be conducting an inspection ‘Blitz Week’ from 15-19 November.  

Developments of all sizes will be inspected in an effort to build on the 67 per cent compliance rate achieved in 
the May 2021 campaign. The blitz also aims to educate builders and developers on the important role they 
play in protecting our waterways, foreshore recreational areas and marine life. 

Parramatta River Catchment Group Coordinator, Nell Graham, said that with the plan to open more swim sites 
in the Parramatta River in 2022, efforts to further improve water quality in the river and creeks in the 
catchment remain a key priority. 

“Sediment runoff from construction sites is one of the main sources of diffuse pollution found in stormwater 
runoff, which impacts the water quality and ecology in the river,” Ms Graham said. 

“Through campaigns such as Get the Site Right and other initiatives, we’re working closely with our member 
councils, Sydney Water, NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA), NSW Department of Planning, Industry 
and Environment (DPIE), and other local and state government agencies to develop long-term strategies to 
prevent sediment runoff and other pollutants from entering the river.” 

Now in its sixth year, Get the Site Right is a joint program between the Cooks River Alliance, DPIE, Georges 
Riverkeeper, the EPA, Parramatta River Catchment Group, Sydney Coastal Councils Group, local Sydney 
councils, and Lake Macquarie Council. 

Members of the public are encouraged to report pollution incidents, including poor sediment control, to their 
local council or the EPA’s 24/7 Environment Line on 131 555. 
1http://www.bom.gov.au/climate/ahead/outlooks/ 
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